
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! 
Research Study on Person-Centered Home & 

Community-Based Services Outcome Measures 

National Field Study 
People with a disability who use Home and Community-Based 
Services in Arizona may be eligible for a study that could 
improve the quality of Home and Community-Based Services 
that are currently received. 

Participants will receive a $10 gift card 
for each completed interview 

You May Qualify If You 
• Are 18 years and older
• Are living with a disability
• Receive Home and Community-Based Services through a provider in

Arizona

Participation involves 
• Completing some measures via a HIPAA compliant Zoom meeting

interview or in person at three separate times, approximately 4-6 months
apart

• Each interview is approximately 60-90 minutes

Potential Benefts 
Participating in this study may improve the quality of Home and Community-Based 
Services that people with disabilities receive. 

For more information 
Contact the Sonoran Center at 
ucedd@email.arizona.edu or visit 
sonoranucedd.fcm.arizona.edu

This project is funded by the National Institute on Disability, 
Independent Living and Rehabilitation Research (NIDILRR) 
--- Federal Grant #90RT5039 and awarded by University of 
Minnesota Rehabilitation Research and Training Center on 
Home and Community Based Services Outcomes 
Research and Measurement #A008179303 

https://sonoranucedd.fcm.arizona.edu

